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20 May 2016 

 
Dear Nicholas, 
 
Rockfield Farm, Undy, Monmouthshire 
 
Following a re-visit to the above site on 18th May 2016, it is deemed that the original 
extended phase 1 survey report with the reference number GEN4014, written in 
2014, is still an accurate representation of the site.  An update survey and review of 
the report for this project was carried out in May 2016.  
 
No changes have occurred on site between the two visits. Following 
recommendations from the original survey in 2014, both a bat survey of the farm 
structures and a dormouse survey were conducted on site in 2014, the results of the 
survey were both negative.  The recommendations of the original extended phase 1 
report therefore remain the same, with the exception that further surveys for bats and 
dormice are no longer required. The suitability of the buildings to be used by bats 
was assessed as low at the time of the first survey and no update survey of this is 
therefore required.  
 
In regards to badgers, a detailed badger survey has been carried out in January 
2016 and is still valid.  
 
 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Carola Dallmeier  
Senior Ecologist 
Just Mammals Consultancy 


